Lucy Allan MP

Member of Parliament for Telford



HOUSE OF COMMONS LONDON SW1A 0AA

David Potts Chief Executive Morrison Supermarkets PLC Hilmore House Gain Lane Bradford, BD3 7DL

24 July 2019

Dear David

I write on behalf of my constituents in Telford who have raised their concerns regarding the proposed restrictions to the car park at Lawley Square.

Lawley Square is a community of businesses and new homes built around parking at Morrisons. The concern is that people will avoid the area once the cameras are installed and parking restricted, leading local businesses to suffer. The local school also use Lawley Square to ease congestion by the school to improve safety of the children. It is used as community parking.

Furthermore, services located at Lawley Square such as GPs, the pharmacy, vets and many others were planned with little or no parking as it identified the community car park as an alternative. Consequently, staff of these organisations will no longer have parking facilities, which will impact their ability to operate and provide a service to the local community.

I would therefore ask you to consider the impact this proposal will have on the wider community and the very specific impact it will have on the community at Lawley and reconsider with this proposal. I would be very pleased to meet with you to discuss this further.

I look forward to hearing from you.

Yours sincerely

Lucy Allan MP